

## BASILDON LOCAL HIGHWAYS PANEL MINUTES

### 25<sup>th</sup> January 2020

#### Virtual meeting

<b>Chairman:</b>	Cllr Richard Moore
<b>Panel Members:</b>	Cllr Jeff Henry, Cllr Anthony Hedley, Cllr Tony Ball, Cllr Malcolm Buckley, Cllr Stephen Hillier, Cllr Allan Davies, Cllr Patricia Reid, Cllr Smith, Cllr Mark Biddle
<b>Officers:</b>	Daniel Maclean – Highway Liaison Officer Jasmine Wiles – Assistant Highway Liaison Officer Sonia Church – Highway Liaison Manager
<b>Secretariat:</b>	None – Jasmine to take notes

Item		Owner
1.	<b><u>Welcome and introductions:</u></b> Cllr Moore welcomed all to the panel.	
2.	Apologies – Cllr Biddle – computer issues report to Sonia at later time.	
3.	<p>Casualty Reduction Programme</p> <p>Ian Henderson, Road Safety Team Leader presented to the panel on the Casualty Reduction programme proposed for 2021/22 financial year.</p> <p>A127</p> <p>Collision are caused by traffic crossing the lane marking so the measures are to remove the spiralised markings on the roundabout with preference towards standardise markings. Cllr Buckly would prefer to keep the spiralised marking but to remove the hatched areas.</p> <p>Nethermayne</p> <p>The collision are from those existing the garage area turning right and colliding with oncoming traffic as was reported in 2018. The investigations will consider changing the lane markings to reduce the lane to one. Concerns from panels member included congestion and the preference to prevent the right turn manoeuvre.</p>	

	<p>High Road, Pitsea</p> <p>The collisions include rear end shunts due to the lack of visibility of the signals and cars stopping at the last minute for the lights. The investigations will include looking at the vegetation and improving the signals. Cllr Buckley would like preference to be given to the vegetation clearance and supports removing on of the trees. Cllr Smith would like the crossing carpet to be clearer and asked for light on the surface to be considered. Cllr Buckley pointed out that buff anti-skid surfacing tends to wear away quickly.</p> <p>Leinster Road j/w St Nicholas Lane B148</p> <p>The collisions are being caused by cars overtaking those vehicles who are turning left into Leinster Road. Investigations will include adjusting the kerb line and installing central refuges.</p>	
4.	<p><b><u>Minutes of meeting held on 7<sup>th</sup> September 2020 to be agreed as a correct record:</u></b></p> <p>The minutes were agreed as a correct record.</p>	
5.	<p><b><u>Matters arising from minutes of the previous meeting:</u></b></p> <p>None</p>	
6.	<p><b><u>Comments regarding the Report on Funded Schemes 2020/21:</u></b></p> <p>No 19 – LBAS192017 Travers Way – Cllr Reid raised that the bollards installed have been installed poorly and have been knocked over. Sonia to investigate and report back before the next meeting</p>	SC
7.	<p><b><u>Comments regarding Report on schemes awaiting funding:</u></b></p> <p><b>Traffic Management</b></p> <p>No 9 – LBAS192045 – As this site requires a site visit this will remain on the list.</p> <p>General comment - Sonia offered to send around a list of the schemes in divisional order to each County Member to ask for their priorities. Sonia and Daniel will try and suggest measures without the need for speed survey data.</p> <p>The Members then considered the other schemes on the list.</p>	
8.	<p><b><u>Any other business</u></b></p>	

	None	
6.	<u><b>Date of next meeting:</b></u>  22 <sup>nd</sup> March 2021	